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August 17, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Ruie to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself and my partners at Sound Medical Family Practice, | ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret General
Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory in
Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We have two practice locations, one in Morehead City and the other in Cape Carteret. Our patients
reflect the upper age spectrum of the Carteret County demographics. Heart disease is one of aur top
diagnoses. It is not surprising to learn that 24 percent of the county deaths are from heart disease.
Cardiac and cancer deaths are the number one cause of death in Carteret County. We do an excellent
job of managing care regimens for these patients, but cannot control their lives or their contributory
health factors. Much of our population need and get cardiac catheterization but have to travel long
distances outside Carteret County to receive that diagnostic testing. More should go but elect not to
because of distance and/or unfamiliarity with those providers. Our county is 100 miles long, and much
of it is rural. Depending on which part of the county you may live, it may require an hour’s drive to
Carteret General, two hours to the closest cath lab. Much of our community is older, city driving can be
intimidating. Qur largest growing population is the retirement community. Our county is older than the
average NC population by 10 years.

We have five excellent cardiologists in the county. We are fortunate to have them and want to keep
them. Please give us an opportunity to permit the two who are trained in cardiac catheterization to
work to their the full capacity within their qualifications and training. The average primary care physician
must coordinate care with more than 50 other physicians. We are no different. When those physicians
are in facilities out of town, as well and their health care records on different platforms, coordinating
care regimens is all the more difficult. We expect this to be even more complex as health reform brings
more low-income people into insurance programs. History indicates that their care requirements will be
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complex. Heart disease begins to manifest in the 40’s and these will be in the new group covered. The
ability to communicate one on one or by our physician’s with established relationships in the community
will allow for better patient outcomes, through improved health record access, and consulting.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to guality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would get the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General and Johnston Memorial Hospital. Include a
special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General's access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention to this important need and issue. My partners or | would be
happy to answer any guestions you may have.
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself and my partners at Sound Medical Family Practice, | ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret General
Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory in
Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We have two practice locations, one in Morehead City and the other in Cape Carteret. Qur patients
reflect the upper age spectrum of the Carteret County demographics. Heart disease is one of our top
diagnoses. It is not surprising to learn that 24 percent of the county deaths are from heart disease.
Cardiac and cancer deaths are the number one cause of death in Carteret County. We do an excellent
job of managing care regimens for these patients, but cannot control their lives or their contributory
health factors. Much of our population need and get cardiac catheterization but have to travel long
distances outside Carteret County to receive that diagnostic testing. More should go but elect not to
hecause of distance and/or unfamiliarity with those providers. Our county is 100 miles long, and much
of it is rural. Depending on which part of the county you may live, it may require an hour’s drive to
Carteret General, two hours to the closest cath lab. Much of our community is older, city driving can be
intimidating. Our largest growing population is the retirement community. Qur county is older than the
average NC population by 10 years.

We have five excellent cardiologists in the county. We are fortunate to have them and want to keep
them. Please give us an opportunity to permit the two who are trained in cardiac catheterization to
work to their the full capacity within their qualifications and training. The average primary care physician
must coordinate care with more than 50 other physicians. We are no different. When those physicians
are in facilities out of town, as well and their health care records on different platforms, coordinating
care regimens is all the more difficult. We expect this to be even more complex as health reform brings
more low-income people into insurance programs. History indicates that their care requirements will be
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complex. Heart disease begins to manifest in the 40’s and these will be in the new group covered. The
ability to communicate one on one or by our physician’s with established relationships in the community
will aliow for better patient cutcomes, through improved health record aceess, and consulting.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would get the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General and Johnston Memorial Hospital. Include a
special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention to this important need and issue. My partners or | would be
happy to answer any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

argatet Dolan, PA-C
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Pe Catheterlza’aon Laboratory, Carteret

County and Johnston Memorial Hoépltalf Pefifion f
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization® Laboratones w1th0ut Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myselfas a Carteret County commumty member 1 ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full-State Health Coordmatmg Councﬂ approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal F acziztzes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in a.ny seasorl. We hope vou will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced ]Jy our rural communxtles We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen: the numbers in the hosp’ital’s petition and believe it is time

and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General w1th r@gard to quah' s 55{611 documented in their petition. Cardiac

catheterization would have the St

Please agree to the petitions from both |.and Johnston Memorial Hospital fo
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac cafheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetermtxon laboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and dxagnostlc cathetenzatlons '

r tory would complement, not replace, the

cardiology services of Carohn _u_ast Medlca Center - .

Thaok vou for your time and attention. T° (")':iﬂd_b'e, h!a'p"pyi £6 dnswer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,
2
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RE: Carteret General Hospital ]&’= tlon for Shared Fmed Card c Catheterlzatlon Eaboratory, Carteret
County and J ohnston Memomal I—Iospltal Petitmn for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member; T ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health‘Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2073 State Medzcal Fi aczlzz‘zes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any SEeasom. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the humbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac cathetenzahon program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. :

The track record of Carteret General w1th reoard 1o quallty‘ls well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatmn ;

Carteret General’s access to a ca.rd1ac cathete {zation
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Mecﬁ

Thank you for your time a.nd attenﬁon T would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this tmportant issue. :

Sincerely,
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Pet1t1o11 for Shared Fxxed Ca.rchac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Témiporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac (;_a_the‘temza’uon_ Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer, o ”‘

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County commumty member 1 ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordmatmg Céuncil approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination fora shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State ﬂ/[edzcal Faczlztzes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast 111 any season We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdies faced by our rural communities. We know that heart discasc is a
dominant health problem here. Weliavé seen the nuinbers in-the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
fo permit the county to develop a card1ac cathetenzatlon program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. G > .

The track record of Carteret General w1th'regard to quahty 1s well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level o attention. . . .

Please agree to the petmons \ : 1'and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a/shared ﬁxed cardiac cathetenzatmn Uinit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetenzanon laboratorles that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatmns * :

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterlzatlon laboratozy would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Med"

Thank you for your time and attentlon bi would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. o

Sincerely,

Arcenn, "t
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition‘f r.Shar 4 leed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petmonfor Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac (_;athgtg:;_}iZaﬁQﬁfLabdrafOries- without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County commumty ‘member; I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health: Coordmatmg Councﬂ approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal Faczlztzes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast inany- season We hope you will come during tourist season 50
you may appreciate the travel hurdies faced by our fural comnaities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have séen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a card1ac cathetenzatmn program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. . R

The track record of Carteret General Wlth I ’ard to quallty is Well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level” i

Please agree to the petitions from both

include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterlzatlon ynit in Carteret County and address the

temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratorles that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatmns :

Thank you for your time and attention. I Would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. : - .

Sincerely,

. Oiir Mission is Your Health
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801 Ruggles Drive
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Raleigh, North Carolina 27699—2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petihon for-Sha.red F;xed Carchac Catheterlzauon Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Tethporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Cathetenzatlon Laboratorles W1th0ut Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County commumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health® Coordmatmg Counéil approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need deterinination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal Faczlmes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast In any season. We hope you will come during tourist season 5o
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac cathetenzatmn program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. S

The track record of Carteret General with regard for quahty is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same. 1eve f attention .

Please agree to the petitions from th 'and Jobnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared ﬁxecl“ rdiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetenzatxon laboratorles that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatlons SR

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac cathete

Laboféfpry would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Medlcal Center. .~ '

Thank you for your time and attentlon T would be happy fo answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. :

Sincerely,

Wttt DﬁM
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RE: Carteret General Hospltal Pef,_';mn for S ared Fure ard1ac Cathetenzatron Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization. Laboratques without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County commumty member; 1 ask that DHSR Planning Staff
reconunend and that the full State Health Coordmaung Counicil approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination fora shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medxca! Faczlzt:es Plan a

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any ‘season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced- by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the-numbers in'the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a card1ac cathetenzatxon program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. :

The track record of Carteret General with, regard to quahty is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the sarrie IeVel of-attention. "~

Please agree to the petitions’ from, bo_th ( spital and I ohnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac cathéterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to pérmit cardiac catheterization laboratorles that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations: :

Carteret General’s access to a cardlac cath n laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Med1cal Center :

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be

ppy fb-wanswe'r any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. e

Sincerely,

it Mission'ss: Your Hédlth
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Petltlon for:Shared. 1xed Card1ac Cathetenzatlon Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pieiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Cartereft C Q unty 7 T ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordmatmg.iCounell approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal Faczlmes Plan '

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in’ _a_ny‘ season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural comrimunities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problein here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardlac catheterlzatlon program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. _

The track record of Carteret General w1th recrard to quahty is welI documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same Ieve}

Please agree to the petitions from both Cart, _efGeneral Hosp;tal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac cathéferization unit in Carteret County and address the
ternporary rule to pérmit cardiac catheterlzatlon laboratones that meet the AHA. guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatxons :

Carteret General®s access to & 'ca_rd1 ¢ catheterization lak

:térf-iﬁs{g}uld complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast \ L

Thank you for your time and attentxon T would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. :

Sincerely,

Ouir Mission is Your Health
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared 'F1xéd Cardtac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Cathetenzatlon Laboratones W1thout Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County cominpmity member 1 ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health-Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Médz‘cql Fl_:_zcilz‘ﬁes- P'l'a;g,

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural commumtles We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in‘the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardxac catheterlzatlon progra.m It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. , L

The track record of Cafteret General Wlth rogard to quah’cy is welI documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level 'of attentlon .

Please agree to the petitions from both C'_ et G Heral Hosp; tai and Johnston Memorial Hospital to

include a special need for a shared fixed ¢ 1ao atheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac oathetenzation Iaboratones that meet the ATIA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatwns

Carteret General’s access to a cardlac labora : ty would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Med1_ aI "__enter R

Thank you for your time and attention. | wouid be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Dt Byespg—
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Pet1t1on for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Témporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Cafheterization in Cardiac Cathetenzatmn Laboratones without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret C tinty: commumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Goordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season, We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdlés faced by ‘our rural cb_r’nmimities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a card1ac: cathetenzatmn program It would be done with careﬁli thought
and good planning. R

The track record of Carteret General Wﬂ:h Te gard to quahty is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level _o -

Please agree to the petitions from both Carte General Hospltal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac Gathéterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardrac catheterwatlon Iaboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatlons e

Carteret General’s access to a cardf" i Cathe Lo

on Iaboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Me d 10&1 ST

Thank you for your time and attention. I would bé happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely, M ﬁ' / {W

Our Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive
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RE: Carteret General Hosp1tal Petxtlon- Shared Fixi ,Card1ac'Catheter1zat1on Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterlzatmn Laboratones Wlthout Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County cornmumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination fora shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal F aczlztzes Plan ‘

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast i any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardIac eatheterlzatlon program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. . :

The track record of Carteret General -with regard to quahty is Well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the samg. level of: :

] and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need fora shared ﬁxe& G eterlzatmn unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratones that meet the ATIA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterzzatlons ’

Carteret General’s access o a

on boratory iifduld complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of Ca.rol , o

Thank you for your time and attentmn I would be happy fo answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. .

Sincerely,

“* O Mission i Yoitr Heslth



@) e 3500Arende11$1:reet ?.0. Drawer 1619 — Morehead City, NC 28557-1619

- www.ccgh.org — Telephone (252) 808-6000
Cartere‘t O SO S T - .
‘ . . Patrick “Pat™ Joyce
General O O R Chairman
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August 13,2012
Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

27714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27 699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospltal Pet1t1on for‘ Shared Fixed Card1ac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Téimporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Cathe’teﬁziation Labotatories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County oommumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health:Coordinating Council:approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted rieed determination for. a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcal F aczlzt:es Plan '

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in. any season We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced. by our: ruraI communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac oaﬂletenzatlon program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. ~

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quahty is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attentlon“ '

Please agree to the petitions from both C Hospltal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed can iac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations. :

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac ca.theterf" tion Iaboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaEast Medleal Ce ter

Thank you for your time and attentlon I would be.happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. :

Sincerely,

Ouir Mission is Your Health
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© President

August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition: chr Shéred F1xed Ca;rd:;ac Cathetenzanon Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition.for Teémporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Cathe‘cenzauonLaboratones without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer, RN

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member; I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council apptove the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2071 3 State Medzcal Faczlztzes P!cm

We invite you to visit the Crysta} Coast in any season We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our riral communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen:the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterlzanon program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. .

The track record of Carteret General w1th regard to quality is. well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same Ievel- ttenuon '

Please agree to the petitions from bo‘th Cartefret General Ho: tal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared ﬁxed cardiac cathétérization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetenzatmn laboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatxons .

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterlzatlon laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Med1cal Center

Thank you for your time and attentmn 1 wou“id be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. S .

Sincerely,

%ﬁfzﬁg

“Your Health
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Patrick “Pat” Joyce
General © - Joyee
Hospital Richard Brvenik, FACHE
President

August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center e
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699—2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Sha.red leed Card1ac Cathetenzauon Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County commumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Tealth: Coordinating: Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan..

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in atiy season. We hdpe you will come during tourist season 50
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time

to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheter1zat10n program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General w1th regard to quahty is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same 1eve1’f of. attentmn

Please agree to the petitions from both Carféret General Hospltal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac ¢athéterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetenzatmn laboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterlzanons ' :

Carteret General’s access to d cardmc cathete_“ izati n laberatory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarohnaEast Mechcal Center o

Thank you for your time and attention. T would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Our Miésibn is Y_o'u:rHeaIth
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President

Axgust 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Pet1t10n for Sha:red F1xed Cardlac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Cathetenzauon Laberatomes without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pieiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret. County commumty member I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health-Coordinating Couneil approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need deterrnination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2073 State Medzcai F aczlztzes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any sé_aéo’n_.' We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheter;zauon program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General wfch regard to quahty is Weil documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same ieve

Please agree to the petitions from both Cs e:et.G eral Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiad terizatior unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization Iaboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheteu ""atwn laboratory Would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaE t7Med1ca Cent

Thank you for your time and attentlon I Would be' happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this tmportant issue. :

Sincerely,

g Ou Mlssmn i Yow Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR. Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
int Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the

temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely, ; - /
i,

Cavi A WU

Our Mission is Your Health



© 3 3500 Arendell Street — P.O. Prawer 1619 — Morehead City, NC 28557-1619

C y y wwiw.ccgh.org — Telephone (252) 808-6000
ariere A /:I Ii ~
Patrick “Pat” J
General O @ S Chiioman
y Richard Brvenik, FACHE
Hospital
: President

August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

3

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend arnd that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.,

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. :

Sincerely,

ey 9 seotes

Qur Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning, N

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaFast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,
6’/%%2% s

Our Mission is Your Health
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Patrick “Pat” Joyce
Chairman

Richard Brvenik, FACHE
President

August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe if is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

C fﬁ ania %A;ji—“

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center =
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699'—2’714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petmon for Sha:red leed‘Cardlac'Catheter1zahon Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial H05p1ta1 Petition for TemporaryRule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratorles w1thout Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member L ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Tlealth Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2 0] 3 State Medzcal Facilities Plan

We invite you to visit the nystal Coast in any season. - We hope you will come during tourist séason so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant heaith problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Cartéret Gcneral with regard to quaiity is-well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the sa;r’ne_le_vel of dttention..

Please agree to the petitions from both Carfers Hogpital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac caﬁletefmatlon unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations. X

Carteret General’s access to a’ ”f'i%fgul_d complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of Carclin '
Thank you for your time and atte

on.T ould Be happy {6 answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. L

Sincerely,

ot /

] J\( iz JVL_ULL_\} i Ll et L [

Our Mission'is
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Servmes

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center ~ =
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699 2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petltlon for‘Sh ed_ ‘xed _atheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Témporary Rulé to Permit Interventional

Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On bebalf of myself as a Carceret ounty community member; I'ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordmatmg Council approve the request from Carteret :
General Hospital for an aci_]usted need determination fora Shared ﬂxed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State- Medzcal F aczI ztzes Plan

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any seasomn. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardlac cathetenzatmn program It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. ST e -

The track record of Carteret Geoeral with regard to qual

It documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same leveL :

Please agree to the petitions from both Cart et Gener; ‘Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac oathetenzat]on unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac cathetenzatlon 1aboratones that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and dlagnostlo catheterizations. >

Carteret General’s access to a car

1€L€] Iy would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolmaE Medica

Thank you for your time and atténﬁon.'
this important issue.

uld be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section o
Division of Facility Services. . ... . .
301 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699- 2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition: for Shared Fmed Ca:rdrac Cathetenzatmn Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary:Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Fleart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pleiffer,

On behalf of myselfas a Carteret County ommunity memb L L ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health € ordmatmg Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medzcai F aczlztzes Plan

We invite you fo visit the Crystal Coast in any season. ‘We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travél fuirdles faced by our ruraI communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a card1ac catheterlzatlon progr n. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. : SR

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quahty is Well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same Ievel of‘attention, - .-

a spltal and Johnston Memorial Hospital to

include a special need for a shaxed ﬁxed card1ac Sathitérization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit card1ac cathetemzatlon Iaboratorles‘ that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic cathetenzatmns ' : ’

Carteret General’s access to a cardlac cath _zation Iabo : tory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medlcal Center ‘

Thank you for your time and attention. I Would be’ happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. . .

Sincerely,

A/ ;j b7 @0@ O)LW' fL -

Ouir'Mission'is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratorics without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning. ;

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

ey

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012
Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Aot

Our Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pleiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Ao & me—"

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend ard that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access fo a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely, -
O%‘ﬁ’“\ %y‘*

Qur Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pleiffer,

On behalf of myseif as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have scen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with carefisl thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely, 0/ %7
/ W i =

Our Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization Jaboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank vou fr your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this impoxfari

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope vou will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. 1 would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Czhl) Koy idudolen

Our Mission is Your Health



© 3500 Arendel! Street — P.O. Drawer 1619 — Morehead City, NC 28557-1619
www.cogh.org - Telephone (252) 808-6000

Carteret

Patrick “Pat” J
General © @) e Chaiman
HOSpi l‘ﬂ,’l 3 §< Richarg Brvenik,;;iﬁl;ﬁ

Q :

August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
vou may appreciate the fravel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding

this important issue. W\

Sincerely,

Qur Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

. rd
Sincerely, i ,29 M\/

Our Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any scason. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue,

Sincerely,
J@"a o< g e A A"

OQur Mission is Your Health
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August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization 1aboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well docomented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

o de D ‘,/—\/ILUIL%

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13, 2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend arnd that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 20/ 3 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the fravel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding

this important issue.
Sincerely, /7/_;) % ﬁw/

Cuar Mission is Your Health
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RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought

and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to

include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding

this important issue.

Sincerely,

Wonatdl I

Our Mission is Your Health
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August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning, Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any scason. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning,

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Qur Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer, .

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

Ly W) Souait”

Qur Mission is Your Health



@ 3500 Arendell Street — P.O. Drawer 1619 — Morghead City, NC 28557-1619

Cart y www.ccgh.org — Telephone (252) 808-6000
ariere,
Parrick “Pat” Joyee
General © @) :
Chairman
Hospital 5 Richard Brvenik, FACHE
! President

August 13,2012

Nadine Pfeifter, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff’
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
include a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. [ would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue. '

Wm O

Our Mission is Your Health

Sincerely,
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in afiy season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention,

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
inchude a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapentic and diagnostic catheterizations.

Carteret General’s access to a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

%Mﬂﬁf@w

Qur Mission is Your Health
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Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

On behalf of myself as a Carteret County community member, I ask that DHSR Planning Staff
recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve the request from Carteret
General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization laboratory
in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan,

We invite you to visit the Crystal Coast in any season. We hope you will come during tourist season so
you may appreciate the travel hurdles faced by our rural communities. We know that heart disease is a
dominant health problem here. We have seen the numbers in the hospital’s petition and believe it is time
to permit the county to develop a cardiac catheterization program. It would be done with careful thought
and good planning.

The track record of Carteret General with regard to quality is well documented in their petition. Cardiac
catheterization would have the same level of attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General Hospital and Johnston Memorial Hospital to
inchude a special need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County and address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations. *

Carteret General’s access 10 a cardiac catheterization laboratory would complement, not replace, the
cardiology services of CarolinaEast Medical Center.

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding
this important issue.

Sincerely,

A O

Our Mission 1s Your Health



August 17, 2012

State Health Coordinating Council ¢/o
Nadine Pfeiffer, Chief

Planning Section

Division of Facility Services

801 Ruggles Drive

2714 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2714

RE: Carteret General Hospital Petition for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory, Carteret
County and Johnston Memorial Hospital Petition for Temporary Rule to Permit Interventional
Catheterization in Cardiac Catheterization Laboratories without Open Heart Surgery

Dear Ms. Pfeiffer,

As EMS Medical Director of Carteret General Hospital’s Emergency Department, I regularly encounter
and manage care for people with an Acute MI. Carteret General has an excellent Emergency Department
medical and nursing staff. We organize quickly to transfer patients to the nearest and most appropriate
care. We are part of the regional cardiac emergency response network and offer thrombolytic therapy at
the hospital. Qur EMS program was one of the first in the state to allow our EMS providers to perform
their skills in the hospital setting.

Too often, we refer directly to the nearest cardiac catheterization laboratory, which is 34 minutes from our
nearest community, Newport, and 1.5 hours from our most distant community, Sea Level. With the
number of cardiac catheterizations performed on Carteret County residents exceeding 1500 annually over
the past three years, it is time to have cardiac catheterization at Carteret General Hospital. We are central
to the county, only 15 minutes from Newport and 43 minutes from Sea Level.

I ask that DHSR Planning Staff recommend and that the full State Health Coordinating Council approve
the request from Carteret General Hospital for an adjusted need determination for a shared fixed cardiac
catheterization laboratory in Carteret County for the 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan.

Carteret County’s unique demographic requires that every week we must arrange transfers for patients
who truly need cardiac catheterization to conform to EMTALA regulations and complete their diagnosis
and stabilization. We arrange excellent transport and work with excellent tertiary care facilities, but the
arrangement places extreme hardships on our patients and their families. The stress is unnecessary and
involves risk. Carteret County has a large enough need to support a full cardiac catheterization
laboratory.

The quality track record of Carteret General is well documented in its petition. Cardiac catheterization
will get this same level of excellent attention.

Please agree to the petitions from both Carteret General and Johnston Memorial. Please include a special
need for a shared fixed cardiac catheterization unit in Carteret County. Also, please address the
temporary rule to permit cardiac catheterization laboratories that meet the AHA guidelines to offer both
therapeutic and diagnostic catheterizations.



Thank you for your time and attention to this most important issue. We understand that even with
approval of the petitions, it could take a year or more to obtain all of the approvals for the program. This
is even more reason to act expeditiously.

Sincerely,

Carteret General Hospital
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